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INTRODUCTION
FROM HEADTEACHER, MR BURRIDGE

Dear Parents and Carers,

I continue to be overwhelmed with pride when I think of

all the things our students and staff have coped with so

well over the past year. Our Year 11 students, in particular,

have had the most uncertain of times followed by

immense pressure to perform in numerous assessments,

and yet, they have risen to every challenge with resilience

and positivity. They will soon be leaving us with a few

having some final chances to complete more assessments

so that the evidence we have of their attainment is the

strongest possible. Details of the programme for Year 11

up until their official school leaving date at the end of June can be found in this

newsletter. We wish our Year 11 students every success in the future and know that they

will continue to grow into amazing young people.

I was pleased that we were able to offer an Easter School which included some fun and

enjoyment in the pool and on the field. These were precious times for some of our

students to re-connect with friends and participate in activities designed to promote

wellbeing and social interaction. They also had some boosting in key curriculum subjects.

We are working hard to do the same again in the Summer holidays and you can read

details about our plans for this later in this newsletter. We are particularly pleased to

have developed our partnerships with external providers and are grateful to Active Luton

for their support.

We are now looking forward to getting back to some of the things we have missed so

much and giving our students those wider opportunities that really help to develop well

rounded citizens.  Next year, we are planning two trips to Blue Peris outdoor activity
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INTRODUCTION
FROM HEADTEACHER, MR BURRIDGE (CONT’D)

centre and planning for various other exciting events, trips and activities is already

underway.

We are also starting to plan for September, with some uncertainty, but hoping that we

can have greater flexibility and fewer restrictions. Thanks to feedback from parents, staff

and students we are looking at what has worked really well this year for us to continue

and what we want to change back to how it was or adapt to something new. We are

planning to keep the different coloured ties for each year group as this has been really

helpful in identifying which year students belong to very easily. We are also now looking

at whether to continue staggered starts and ends to the school day and year specific

entrances which have helped with congestion previously experienced at the beginning

and end of the day. Further details will be communicated as decisions are made over the

course of the rest of the term.

Through the many schemes over the past year, we have acquired around 360

Chromebooks for student use, most of which were lent to students for home learning. As

these are returned, we are excited to be able to enhance the use of technology in the

classroom. Building further on this, our new Year 7 students will all be invited into a

scheme to have their own Chromebook with them in school for every lesson. This will be

a pilot year and allow us to work on seamlessly integrating online and computer based

work with in-class education.  We are very excited by this excellent development.

As we move towards the end of this term and into next, we do hope to be able to see

more of you all in person at the many events that we have missed so much in recent

times.

John Burridge

Headteacher
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

TERM DATES:

Half-Term: Monday 31st May 2021 - Friday 4th June 2021

Summer Term Ends: Friday 16th July 2021

Staff Training Days: Monday 19th July 2021

Tuesday 20th July 2021

Autumn Term Begins: Year 7 - Friday 3rd September 2021

Years 8 - 11 - Monday 6th September 2021

Full term dates for the academic year 2021-2022 are now available on the school’s

website.

LOAN OF SCHOOL CHROME BOOKS
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VALUE OF THE MONTH
JUNE 2021
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PERSONAL CONTACT INFORMATION

If you have changed your address, email address and/or mobile number since

March 2020 and think that you may not have informed us, please email the

new details to admin@lealands.luton.sch.uk as soon as possible in order to

ensure that you receive all necessary information.

Many thanks

OUTSTANDING  ACHIEVEMENT
ADAM, YEAR 8

We would like to congratulate Adam in Year 8, who plays

cricket for Bedfordshire at under 13 level. Adam received a

mention in the local news recently for his excellent

performance in a match against rivals Blunham. Adam

scored 30 of the 155 run total to help his side win by 124

runs! Blunham were bowled out for just 31. Adam played

for the county for three years then took a break but is

back playing again. Well done Adam; this is an outstanding

achievement, keep up the great work!
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EPRAISE
KEEP UP TO DATE WITH YOUR CHILD’S LEARNING

Epraise is an online platform for schools that enables parents to

engage with their children's education. There are specific

versions for both parents and students to access. You can access

your child’s attendance, timetable, STEP points, demerits,

extended learning, milestones and achievements. Epraise can be

accessed online through your internet browser at

www.epraise.co.uk, or through an app on your mobile device.

Visit your device’s app store and search for Epraise.

Students earn ‘Striving Towards Excellence Points’ (STEPs) for

showing an outstanding attitude to their learning. STEPs can be

awarded during lessons to students who fully engage with the lesson and for completing

work and extended learning to a good standard. If students are not engaging in their

lessons or do not conduct themselves in the correct way, teachers will issue them with a

demerit. The number of STEPs and demerits accrued by each student, with the reason for

them, can be viewed by both parents and students on Epraise.

To reward students and motivate them towards excellence, students can ‘cash in’ their

STEP points on various purchases from our Epraise shop. Purchases range in values; the

more STEP points your child earns, the higher the value of item they can purchase.

Our Epraise shop is open, so take a look at what they could buy. We currently have Sony

headphones, HP keyboards, calculators, wireless mouse devices, school ties, stationary

items, plus much more…items sell out quickly so don’t miss out!

If you have any questions about Epraise, or require help getting logged on, please call the

school or email admin@lealands.luton.sch.uk.
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EASTER PROGRAMME REVIEW
29TH MARCH - 9TH APRIL 2021

During the Easter holidays, Lealands welcomed a combination of Year 7-9 students for a

special Easter programme. Some had seized the opportunity to come into school to take

advantage of additional study time in English, maths and science, whilst others were keen

to have the chance to have fun with friends and spend time doing some physical

activities. With Covid restrictions still in place, it was an ideal opportunity for students to

get out of the house and spend time with their friends within the safe environment of

their ‘bubbles’.

The programme was a great success. Students really enjoyed spending more one on one

time with dedicated staff and getting extra support in their core subjects in the morning,

followed by a range of fun activities in the afternoon. It was great to see the large number

of students arriving in the afternoon to join the sessions. These included Summer sports

out on the field and astro like; rounders, softball and football, plus STEM experiments in

the Science Department and even some mindfulness activities.

The Year 7 students loved the 45 minute swimming lessons in our pool. Lessons focused

on the core aquatic skills; learning to be safe in the water, as well as improving their

strokes and having a lot of fun while doing it.
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EASTER PROGRAMME REVIEW
29TH MARCH - 9TH APRIL 2021 (CONT’D)

The lessons were provided by ‘Swift Swimmers Swim School’; a local swimming lesson

provider, who the students loved and have been asking when they can have lessons with

them again.

We have had a lot of positive feedback from students about the programme;

“Easter learning was very beneficial because instead of staying at home during the

holiday and doing nothing, I came into school and did some extra work. Also, during the

afternoon we got to do sports activities and if you didn't want to do that you got to watch

movies with your friends.” Blessing, Year 9.

“The Easter programme was good, I enjoyed maths, English and science. In the afternoon

I enjoyed the different activities that I was able to take part in. I loved being able to spend

time with people I don't know and getting to know them better.” Jada, Year 9.

We would like to thank all the staff who came in during their Easter holidays to support

our students. We will also be running a similar programme during the Summer holidays.

An introduction to this can be found on the next page.
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LEALANDS’ SUMMER SCHOOL 2021
YEARS 6 (TRANSITION), 7 & 8

Over the Summer holidays,

there will be lots of fun and

exciting activities available to

take part in at Lealands. The first

week is dedicated to Year 7 and

Year 8 students. The focus will

be on having fun; through

playing games and taking part in

many enrichment activities

including; swimming, lots of

sport, team building challenges

and much, much more. We will

also be continuing to support students’ literacy and numeracy through a programme of

interactive workshops.

The second week will be for Year 6 students moving up to Lealands in September. There

will be lots of opportunities for current students to support this week through many

student leadership roles available.

It doesn’t end there though, our plan is to be open throughout the Summer, to support all

our students and the wider community to access the very best facilities available. We are

working closely with Active Luton to provide fantastic opportunities that will be delivered

by trusted partners here at Lealands. We want to be able to support parents and carers

by helping to provide their child with the very best holiday possible. Our aim is to be a

hub for fun, community sport, education and a multitude of activities which will enrich

their lives.

This is a mammoth task, but one which we are sure will be very rewarding for all that take

part. Full details will follow over the coming weeks, so watch this space!!
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LEALANDS’ SUMMER SCHOOL 2021
(CONT’D) YEARS 9, 10 & 11

We will be running a variety of workshops and opportunities for our students over the

Summer holidays. Further information will be sent to you in the coming weeks:

YEAR 11

Are you 16? National Pool Lifeguard Qualification

● 7 day courses, starting on 24th July or 7th August or 21 August.

● This would allow you to gain a job in Leisure Centres all over the country and is a

fantastic qualification to have.

● This course is FREE for students entitled to Free School Meals and is discounted to

£320 for all other students.

YEAR 9 & 10

● 19th July - 6 hour Recognised First Aid course.

● 20th July - 4 hours of Revision Advice from Positively Mad, an excellent provider

that we have used before and students found extremely beneficial.

● 21st-23rd July - Recognised Level 1 qualification in Activity Leadership.

All courses are FREE for all students, and lunch will be provided. Students will then be

given the opportunity to support at our Year 6 transition week, 26th - 30th July and also

be given a month’s free Gym Membership!

Further details will be sent out to all students/parents after half term.
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BLUE PERIS MOUNTAIN CENTRE
TRIPS TO LOOK FORWARD TO IN 2022

We are very excited to announce that we are planning to offer two trips to Blue Peris in

2022. Students will be able to experience activities such as; gorge walking, sea level

traversing, rock climbing and abseiling. They will also experience the thrill and wonderful

sense of achievement of climbing a real mountain! We believe that the Blue Peris trips

will provide lifelong memories for all that attend.

The first trip will go on sale in September and will be for our current Year 8 and Year 9

students. The trip is scheduled to take place over the Easter holiday (April 3rd – April 9th

2022).

The second trip will go on sale in October and will be for our current Year 7 students. This

trip will take place over October half-term (Oct 23rd – 29th 2022).

Full details of both trips will be published at the start of the next academic year, but if you

have any questions that just can’t wait, please contact Mr Payne at the school.

Here are some photos from our previous Blue Peris trips to whet your appetite!
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YEAR 11 POST HALF-TERM PLANS

For Year 11 students who do not have any further assessments to complete after half-term, we are

delighted to share with you our program of study for 7th-25th June. Teachers will be hosting sessions for

the three-week period which will give students a taste of further study and skills to prepare them for

next year and beyond. The courses will be a combination of online and in person and all students are

welcome, but will need to sign up in advance if they want to attend. Further details will be

communicated this week.
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YEAR 11 END OF YEAR FUNDRAISER

I am sure that you are aware that Covid19 has had an extremely detrimental effect on

students across the country. Here at Lealands High School, our Year 11 students are faced

with the continued uncertainty of cancelled GCSE exams following over a year of

disruption to their learning. This has had a negative impact on both mental and physical

health.

Despite this, our Year 11s have reacted positively, soldiered on regardless and worked

extremely hard, both online during lockdowns and self isolations and in school during

very restrictive Covid19 regulations. They have been a credit to themselves, their families

and our school.

Their final years here at Lealands have been dramatically altered, some would argue

ruined and this includes their end of year celebration. Unfortunately, there will be no

traditional Prom. No dresses and suits. No cars and no dancing, due to the uncertainty

around Covid restrictions.

Lealands High School would love to celebrate all of their hard work at the end of their

time with us by gifting them each with a Leavers Hoodie, as well as hold a celebratory

leavers event (restrictions permitting).

I am sure that you will agree that our Year 11s deserve to celebrate their time at school as

they head into the world at this uncertain time. If you would like to make a contribution

to their leavers celebrations and help them get the send off they deserve, we have set up

a Gofundme page which can be accessed by clicking this link:

https://gofund.me/1d662487. I know they will appreciate it more than they could ever

say.
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH AWARDS

The Duke of Edinburgh award is well underway. We have 14 students who are now

completing their sections through a number of different activities across the town. These

activities are ranging from helping out at their local church, dancing, sports clubs, cooking

and baking and even bell ringing. The students are completing each of their sections over

a 3 or 6 month period. Not only are these students working on their own personal

development, but they are also providing some great services to the school and local

community.
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ACCELERATED READER UPDATE

At the time of writing this, here are the students who are the top ten readers from Year 7

and 8! This is based on how many times they have surpassed their target. Congratulations

to them!

Student Minutes Read a Day on Average

Shiraz 81MW 407 minutes a day

Rehana 86ER 349 minutes a day

Sorayah 75RL 183 minutes a day

Ciaran 78SD 127 minutes a day

Kamelia 73ET 119 minutes a day

Mahreen  83TB 114 minutes a day

Michael James 76JD 99 minutes a day

Zain 84NP 98 minutes a day

Natasha 72KM 94 minutes a day

Jai 85ZW 90 minutes a day

Not only does reading help us (not just students!) relax and unwind, but it helps us

improve our memory and concentration. We take inspiration from the National Literacy

Trust, who have launched a campaign aimed towards adults, but feel many points could

apply to our students too. Their new campaign is called “Take 10”, where they encourage

everyone to take ten minutes out of their day to unwind with a book.
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ACCELERATED READER UPDATE
(CONT’D)

The National Literacy Trust recognises that

your reading will also inspire your children

to read. So why not set aside ten minutes

a day to read with your children for some

relaxed bonding time, where they will

improve their reading, confidence,

concentration and comprehension and

also help them unwind for the day before

bed. Sounds like a win – win situation!

If you would like more information about

this, please do not hesitate to speak to Ms

Rezaei, our Learning Resource

Co-ordinator, or have a look at the

National literacy Trust website.

https://literacytrust.org.uk/
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CREATIVE WRITING COMPETITION
WINNERS

Well done to Isaac in 77CB for winning the

‘Read It! Book It!’ competition. We found it

extremely difficult to judge this month as we

had so many creative entries, but we were

really bowled over by Isaac’s colourful

bookmark. Isaac has asked that we purchase

‘The Crossover’ by Kwame Alexander as his

prize.

The previous month, Joanna in 96GR won the

book review competition and she chose the

book ‘A Deadly Education’ by Naomi Novik.

We hope you enjoy reading the book Joanna!

Please keep your eyes peeled each month for

the Creative Writing Competition, where we

will purchase a book of your choice if you win.
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NUMERACY @LEALANDS
NUMBER DAY COMPETITION WINNERS

This half-term we celebrated Number Day on 7th May. Students were given opportunities

to learn about the history of numbers in their maths lesson and to take part in numeracy

competitions. Other subjects in the school joined in the celebration by sharing how

numbers play a role in their subject areas. Well done to all of the students who got

involved in the Number Day. The competition winners are shared below:

Sweetie Jar Competition – Answer (741)

1) Chloe Bennett
2) Joanna Ayoola
3) Leena Latifi
4) Sana Majidi

Count the square Competition - Answer (24 squares)

1) Natasha Thomson
2) Zach La-Fortune
3) Ire Mustafa
4) Ayyan Haider
5) Joanna Ayoola
6) Ali Syed
7) Hannah Jeans

Make 24 Competition Joint winners Raffle winner

1) Zach La-Fortune Leena Latifi
2) Demir Hussain
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CAN YOU HELP A LOCAL CAUSE?

We’ve all heard it said that breakfast is the most important meal of the day. With that in mind,

local community scheme, ‘Breakfast Battery Boxes’, wants to make sure that all local families

have a good start to the day, charging up those batteries for a healthy, happy holiday season.*

WHO ARE THEY?

They are a group of Sundon Park residents who want to make a positive difference in our

community and have teamed up with Friends of Leagrave Park and Sundon Park Baptist Church

to make this happen.

HOW YOU CAN HELP

Donations are being collected now, ready to distribute during half-term. If you think you could

help, please see the image below for details of how and when you can drop off your items.

*If you would like to take advantage of the scheme, please see page 27 for further details.
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ART UPDATE
ARTSMARK

We are pleased to announce that Lealands is working with The Royal Opera House to
achieve Artsmark status. This is the only creative quality standard for schools and is
accredited by the Arts Council England. Artsmark provides a framework for schools to
embed creativity across the whole curriculum and bring learning to life through arts,
culture and creativity.

Students will have even more opportunities to:
● build their confidence, character and resilience through creativity.
● support their health and well being through arts and culture.
● strengthen pupil voice and develop leadership skills.

Ms Reason, our Artsmark Lead said: ‘Creativity is in the top three most important skills
employers look for: it can’t be automated! To support our Artsmark journey we are very
excited to welcome Miss Davies to our team as our Artist in Residence. She will be
supporting students and creating her own artwork’.

Please help us by returning the online survey when you receive it towards the end of
term.

We gave out nearly 700 packs

during lockdown to support

student creativity.
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ART UPDATE
YEAR 11 GCSE ART AND DESIGN ‘NATURAL FORMS’
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YEAR 10 VIRTUAL WORK EXPERIENCE
LEARNING FOR WORK 10-11TH MAY 2021

Don’t limit your challenges. Challenge your limits.
Our students in Year 10 recently spent two days learning

more about the world of work from the classroom.

Unfortunately due to the Covid restrictions, the students

had lost the opportunity of going out on the usual two

weeks Work Experience in February.

The aim of the event was to have an impact on our

students in supporting them with their career aspirations,

CV writing and making plans for Post 16.

Thank you to everyone involved for making

this project come to life.
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ACTIVE LEARN SHOUT OUT!
LANGUAGES

The Languages Department would like to congratulate the following students for great

effort on ActiveLearn so far this term. We also have a few students who achieved E-Praise

badges this month for their overall progress! Well done on all your hard work!

Excellence Responsibility Respect 25



REWARDS
EPRAISE PIZZA PARTY

On Friday 21st May, a group of Year 10 students enjoyed a ‘Pizza Party’ lunchtime. They

had been able to purchase the reward through our Epraise shop due to them having

achieved more than the 200 STEP points required. Well done everyone! Other year

groups will be getting theirs soon.
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BREAKFAST BATTERY BOXES
FOR FAMILIES IN NEED OF HEARTY, HEALTHY BREAKFAST OPTIONS

DURING THE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

Local community scheme ‘Breakfast Battery Boxes’ will be providing boxes of hearty,

healthy breakfast items for families in need over the half-term holiday. If you would like to

take advantage of the scheme, please see the image below for collection details.

If you would like to help by donating food items to

the scheme, details on how you can do this

can be found on page 21.
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FRENCH & SPANISH BOOKS & DVDS TO RENT

Excellence Responsibility Respect 28



HEALTH HUB
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HEALTH HUB
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YEAR 10 TEXTILES

A huge well done to the Year 10 students who have been developing and mastering a

range of knitting and crocheting techniques in their own time by undertaking self-led /

independent extended learning activities.

We are extremely impressed with the attention to detail and level of ability

demonstrated.

Here are some wonderful examples of the creative and beautifully made items that have

been produced.
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STAY CONNECTED
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